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coordinator’'s corner

LIRT is alive and well and living all around the world.
Membership continues to grow and the interest of members, new and old,
is most encouraging. As with all organizations, LIRT is what you,
its members, make it.

Lois Pausch's 1981 annual report (LIRT Newsletter, Sept. 1981,
v. 4 no. 2) confirmed the vitality of our organization. Our committees
and task forces continue their important activities. | am pleased to
report that many new LIRT members volunteered to serve on all committees.
| have appointed as many new volunteers as possible fo LIRT committees.
| f you were not appointed, please volunteer again. In keeping with
LIRT's onjectives, we try to have diverse library types represented
on all committees.

My goals as the 1981/82 Coordinator include encouraging
1) state LIRT Affiliates; 2) long range planning; and 3) library
instruction in public libraries. The Membership/Public Relations
Committee plans a promotion campaign to encourage state affiliations,
As attendance at ALA conferences becomes more and more difficult, state
affiliates provide an excellent vehicle for LIRT activities. LIRT's
newly formed Long Range Planning Committee met for the first time in
June, 1981, in San Francisco. The Committee believes it is important
to know where LIRT has been, where LIRT is today, and where LIRT wants
(ought) to go in the future. The presence or absence of l|ibrary instruction
in public libraries is especially relevant as we speak of life long
learning and the importance of public libraries in this process. It
seems to me that if there is an absence (or apparent absence) of library
instruction in most public libraries, LIRT has the responsibility
to actively encourage and promote the development of instructional
programs in these vital institutions.

| want to personally thank LIRT's officers, chairpersons, and

committee members for their continued support. | especially thank
Lois Pausch for her inspiration. | welcome all suggestions and
opinions.

| look forward to seeing and meeting many of you in Denver in
January, 1982. For those of you unable fo be there, keep in touch.
Write to me or the newsletter. Let us know what you are doing,
thinking and dreaming.

Janet M. Gilligan

United States Information Agency
2500 Q Street N.W., Apt. 725
Washington, D.C. 20007
202-965-1262
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1981-1982 officers
Coordinator: Janet Gilligan
2500 Q st. NW/Apt. 725
Washington, D.C. 20007
(202)965-1262
Vice Coordinator/Coordinator-elect:
May Brottman
8926 N. Bellefort Ave.
Morton Grove, IL 60053
(312)965-3825
Secretary: Suzy Turner
Mississippi State University Library
P.0. Box 5408
Mississippi State, MS 39762
(601)325-3060 (work)
(601)323-3019 (home)
Treasurer: Patricia F. Beilke
Ball State University
Dept. of Library Science
Muncie, IN 47306
(317) 285-7180
Past Coordinator:
Lois M. Pausch
246 Library
University of Iilinois at Urbana-Champaign
1408 W. Gregory Drive
Urbana, |IL 61801
(217)333-2634
Library Instruction Roundtable News is a quarterly publication of the
Library Instruction Roundtable of the American Library Association,
Newsletter Editor: Assistant Editor:
Sandra Ready Carol Penka
Library University of Illinois
Bex 18 Urbana, IL 61801

Mankato State University
Mankato, MN 56001

Send claims to :
Jeniece Guy, American library Association, 50 E. Huron St.

Chicago, IL 60611 '
(:)American Library Association
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poster session anyone?

American Library Association President Betty Stone has anncunced
plans to introduce Poster Sessions at the 1982 Annual Conterence to be helc
in Philadelphia. The pilot program will give individucls the opportunity
to present and discuss research findings and inncvative programs on
four-by-six foot poster boards located in the conference exhibit hall.

According to Dr. Fred Peterson, chair of the National Coordinating
Committee, Poster Sessions have been enthusiastically received by
professional associations such as the American Chemical Society, the
American Society for Information Science, and the Association for Educational
Communications and Technology. The sessions will provide an effective
channel for discussion of recently completed research, new and innovative
library programs, and imaginative efforts at resolving practical library
problems.

Entry forms for the Poster Sessions may be submifted by an
individual or group by January 4, 1982. They will be evaluated by a
nationally representative panel chaired by Dr. Ruth J. Person of

Catholic University. A maximun of 300 presentations will be scheduled
for 20 poster session booths during the Philadelphia Conference in July, 1982.
Each presentation will include a descriptive narrative as well as charts,

tables, forms, and handouts and other graphics fto convey the essence of the
research or program,

"Poster Sessions will provide opportunity for librarians to
share their accomplishments and to discuss areas of mutual interest on
a one-to-one basis," President Stone noted in making announcement of
the program during the ALA conference in San Francisco. "We think it's
an important new dimention for ALA conference programming, and look
forward to presentations on diverse topics such as personnel classification
systems, outreach programs, or research on information transfer."

Further information, guidelines for participaticn, anc an official
entry form may be obtained by writing Poster Sessions, The School of
Library and Information Science, The Catholic University of America,
Washington, D.C. 20064
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mile Righ meetings

A tentative schedule of meetings to be held at ALA Midwinter
in Denver, Colorado, January 23 through January 27, 1982, includes
the following LIRT meetings:

Sunday, January 24

9-11 a.m. Continuing Education Committee
2-4 p.m. Publications Committee
Executive Board
4:30-5:30 p.m, LIRT Elections Committece
Monday, January 25
9-11 a.m. 1982 Program Committee
9:30-12:30 National Program Studies Task Force
11:30-12:30 By-laws Revisions Committee
2-4 p.m. Public Relations/Membership Committee
4:30-5:30 p.m. 1983 Program Committee
Tuesday, January 26
9-11 a.m. 1982 Program Committee
9-11 a.m, Long Range Planning Committee
11:30-12:30 Liason Committee

2-5:30 p.m. Steering Committee




alabama innovates

A new program entitied "English as a Second Language"
has been instituted at the University of Alabama to help
international graduate students adjust to the cultural differences
they will encounter in an American classroom. According to
Sharon Lee Stewart, a librarian involved with the project,
the program grew out of a recommendation from a task force formed
after student complaints about communication problems with
international teaching assistants increased. Although
universities have traditionally relied upon teaching assistants,
and have increased the number of non-Americans teaching in the
fields of math, science, and engineering, programs of this type
number less than a dozen in the United States.

According to Stewart, English fluency is a major part
of the three week program, but such things as lesscn design,
classroom mznagement, and library instruction are important
modules in a series of presentations. " Since these new students
are both graduate students and teachers, the amount of information
about the library and our library instruction office which needs
to be covered is phenomenal," Stewart said.

It is hoped that after some fine tuning, the original
program will be expanded to include groups of other teaching

assistants.




attention!

NOMINATIONS REQUESTED-NOMINATIONS PEQUESTED-NOMINATIONS REQUESTED-NOMINATIONS REQUESTED-NOMINATIONS

The LIRT Elections Committee is responsible for producing
a list of at least two candidates for each office (Vice coordinator/
Coordinator-elect, Secretary, and Treasurer) that will ensure
representation on the Executive Board from all, or almost all, types
of libraries. These candidates will be secured from those who
volunteer and those who are nominated. Candidates for office must
be current members of the Roundtable and must have served for at
least one year on a committee or task force of the Roundtable.
If you would like to run for an office, or would like to nominate
scmeone, please send your name, address, and committee service,

or the same information about the person you are nominating,

to Lois M. Pausch, chair
LIRT Elections Committee
246 Library
University of |llinois at Urbana-Champaign

1408 West Gregory Drive
Urbana, IL 61801
(217) 333-2634

Nominations must be received by January 15, 1982.
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ANNOUNC ING~ANNOUNC ING-ANNOUNC NG-ANNOUNC ING~ANNOUNC ING-ANNOUNC I NG-ANNOUNC ENG-ANNOUNC ING-ANNOUNC ING

THE EARLHAM COLLEGE LIBRARY WILL HOLD ITS SIXTH WORKSHOP
ON BIBLIOGRAPHIC INSTRUCTION, MARCH 31-APrIL 2, 1982, REGISTRATION
WILL BE LIMITED TO 50 PERSONS. FEES FOR THE WORKSHOP WILL BE
$150, A MAJOR THRUST OF THE WORKSHOP 1S FACULTY INVOLVEMENT, AND TO
ENCOURAGE THIS, A GRANT FROM THE COUNCIL ON LIBRARY RESOURCES
WILL HELP UNDERWRITE THE EXPENSES OF TEACHING FACULTY WHO ACCOMPANY
LIBRARIANS,
FOR MORE INFORMATION, WRITE:
EVAN FARBER
LIBRARIAN

C E
wavonn, TR L7371

N~

THNPUT NEEDED-INPUT NEEDED-INPUT NEEDED-INPUT NEEDED-INPUT NEEDED-INPUT NEEDED-INPUT NEEDED-INPUT

The ad hoc Committee on By-Laws Revision will be meeting
during Midwinter in Denver to discuss, and possibly to recommend,
changes in the LIRT by-laws. These were last published in the

September, 1980, issue of the LIRT Newsletter. |f ycu have any

recommendations for changes, please send them, along with your
name, to Lois M. Pausch, chair

LIRT By-laws Revision Committee

146 Library

University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign

1408 West Gregory Drive

Urbana, IL 61801

(217) 333-2634

Input is neelder Ly Jonuery 15, 1632,
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LIRT committees

Publications Committee: Sandra Ready, Box 19, Mankato State University
Mankato, MN 56001 (507)389-6201

1982 Conference Program Committee: John Tyson, Founders Memorial Library,
Northern I|llinois University, DeKalb, [IL 60115
(815)753~1094

Continuing Education Committee: Helen Burns, West Philadeiphia
i Regional Library, 52nd & Samson Streets,
Philadelphia, PA 19139

Llason Committee: Ann Marie Breznay, Marriott Library, University
of Utah, Salt Lake City, UT 84112
(801)581-7034

Public Relations/Membership Committee: Louise W. Greenfield,
James Branch Cabell Library, Virginia Commonwealth
University, 901 Park Avenue, Richmond, VA 23284
(804)257-1101

National Programs Study Task Force: Eileen Dubin, Founders Memorial
Library, Northern [llinois University,
DeKalb, IL 60115 (815)753-1094

Elections Committee/By-Laws Revisions (ad hoc): Lois M. Pausch,
Past Coordinator

Long-Range Planning Committee: May Brottman, Vice Coordinator/
Coordinator-elect

sourcey

Highlights for instruction librarians from Journal of Education for
Librarianship, 1980:

"Criteria for the Design of Mail Questionnaires,'" by Bob Swisher (p.159-165)
Fall, 1980.

"Update on the Status of Bibliographic Instruction in Library School Programs,"
by Maureen Pastine and Karen Seibert (p. 169-171) Fall, 1980.

Thesis accepted. Person, Roland. "The Role of the Undergraduate Library
in the U.S. and Canadian Universities." Southern Illinois (June, 1980)
Major advisor: Charles Klasek.

--Carol Penka, University of lilinois



want to contribute?

Send contfributions for the Newsletter to your Recional Reporter:

Alabama: Sharon Lee Stewart, Main Library, University of Alabama,
P.0. Box S, University, AL 35486

Arizona: Joe E. McReynolds, Research Library, Harding University,
Station A, Searcy, AZ

California: Judy Reynolds, San Jose State University,
250 South Fourth Street, San Jose, CA 95192

Colorado: Eddy Hogan, Reference Department, University Libraries,
Campus Box 184, University of Colorado, Boulder, CO 80309

Connecticut: Diane Langlois, Choate-Rosemary Hall Library, 13 Woodlot
Lane, Middleton, CT 06457

Louisiana: Jane P. Kleiner, Troy H. Middleton Library, Louisiana
State University, Baton Rouge, LA 70803

New Jersey: Constance Finlay, Alexander Library, Rutgers University,
New Brunswick, NJ 08903

New York: Mignon Adams, Penfield Library, State University College,
Oswego, NY 13216

Ohio: Jane D. Segal, 1667 Graniteway Lane, Columbus, OH 43229

Oregon: Barbara Baker, Dillard Elementary School, Box 288, Dillard, OR
97432

Washington, D.C.: Lessie Owens, Southwest Branch, D.C. Library,
920 Wesley Pl. S.W., Washington, D.C. 20024

Help us fill in the gaps by serving as a reporter
from your region.

Send your name and address to:

Carol Penka
Assistant Editor, LIRT Newsletter

Aestats €
University of Il1linois C. -
Urbana, IL 61801




teaching tips

TEACHING TIPS is a regular feature of

the LIRT Newsletter. If you've worked
out a useful method of teaching a complex
tool, or have learned the hard way

what works or what doesn't, share it

with the LIRT members. Send your tips

or pearls of wisdom fto Carol Penka,
University of Illinois, Urbana, IL

61801

Getting There From Here is a videotape/workbook

instruction unit designed at State
University College at Brockport,
Brockport, NY 14420. The workbook
assists the student in selecting a topic,
and progresses the activities necessary
to complete a research paper. Contact
Peter P. Olevnik, at Brockport for more
information.

--Peter Olevnik, CUNY/Brockport

Looking forn an inexpensive coflection of Clip Ant?

44 pages of reproducable art work are
available from Mead Paper, Printing, and
Wniting Division, Courthouse Plaza
Norntheast, Dayton, OH 45463. Ask 4fon
thein Latest edition of "Clip Tips."

--Mignon Adams, SUNY/Oswego

10 Steps in Writing the Research Paper by Roberta

Markham and Marie Waddell presents step-
by-step Instructions and outlines each step
in the research process. Published by

Barron's Educational Series, 1971.
-=Carol Penka, University of Illinois




Practical Applications of Reseanch «s the title of

a quarterly newsletten published by Phi

Delta Kappa to make teachers mote aware of

cwent nesearch important te them. "Instructional
Clarnity" was the topdic of the March, 1981,

485ue. Reseanch conducted during the fLast

Zten yeans determined characteristics of clear
teaching. A checklist of characteristics

45 Ancluded in the newsletten.
--Mignon Adams, SUNY/Oswego

Library Instruction Workbook by Esther Grassian of UCLA

is a self-paced, 30-question exercise unit
for elementary school students in the upper
grades. The publication includes a 28-page
supplement of variations. Available for $5.
payable to Esther Grassian, 3315 Bentley

Avenue, Los Angeles, CA 90034
--LCEX MNews, December, 1980

Problem weighing you down?

Send problems or questions other instruction librarians might be able to answer to:

Sandra Ready, editor
LIRT News

Box 19

Mankato State University
Mankato, MN 56001




WANTED-HELP WANTED-HELP WANTED-HELP WANTED-HELP WANTED-HELP WANTED-HELP WANTED-HELP WANTED

DOES YOUR LIBRARY USE THE COMPUTER TO ASSIST IN PROVIDING
LIBRARY INSTRUCTION TO PATRONS? ALA’s LIBRARY INSTRUCTION
ROUNDTABLE WANTS TO IDENTIFY ACADEMIC, PUBLIC, SCHOOL, AND SPECIAL
LIBRARIES WHO HAVE DESIGNED EFFECTIVE LIBRARY INSTRUCTION PROGRAMS
USING THE COMPUTER, TO FEATURE IN A PROGRAM FOR ALA’s 1982
ANNUAL CONFERENCE IN PHILADELPHIA,

[F YOU HAVE SUCH A PROGRAM AND ARE WILLING TO SHARE YOUR
EXPERIENCES WITH OTHERS, OR KNOW OF SUCH A PROGRAM, PLEASE WRITE TO:

JoHN Tyson
ASSISTANT TOo THE DIRECTOR
NORTHERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES

E e Toaty

LIBRARY INSTRUCTION ROUND TABLE NEWS
c/o Jeniece Guy

American Library Association

50 E. Huron Street

Chicago, IL 60611

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED




